
Pierce County ATV Association Minutes 

Sneakers Pub & Eatery 

August 20th, 2018 

 

Members Present: Tina Huppert, Jerry Johnson, Larry & Sharolyn Johnson, Ken Majeski, 

Everett Muhlhausen, Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen, Kurt, Cindy and Kyle Sundquist, Jack O’Neil, 

Chuck & Carol Gregg, Missy Mathiesen, Jill Hartung, Betsy Carlson, Paul Hein 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by President Larry Johnson.  

 

Secretary’s Report was read by Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen. Motion to approve the Secretary’s 

Report by Tina Huppert, second by Chuck Gregg. Motion passed.  

 

Treasurer’s Report was given by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report by 

Chuck Gregg, second by Jerry Johnson. Motion passed.  

 

Old Business: 

 

There was a bill for $166.16 for maps purchased for the Pierce County Fair and there are 40 left. 

Motion by Tina Huppert, second by Jerry Johnson to reimburse President Johnson for the maps. 

Motion passed. 

 

President Johnson reported the Town of Isabelle votes on making 170
th

 Avenue an ATV Route to 

Cty EE tonight. Discussion took place on other routes. 

 

The Pierce County Fair Booth was discussed and went well. Barb read the email Darren Place 

sent thanking everyone for working and helping to set up and take down the fair booth. Everyone 

who worked at the Truck and Tractor Pull were thanked also. 

 

President Johnson and member Sheldon Huppert attended the Town of Union Meeting on 

August 13
th

.  The final outcome was that the Town of Union will hold a public hearing on 

August 27, 2018 for residents to decide on one route to Plum City or all town  roads would be 

ATV routes, or no routes at all. The Board will vote on September 10, 2018 on opening routes. 

President Johnson took some maps to the Plum City gas station to try to generate interest.  

 

New Business: 

 

President Johnson will go to the Traffic Safety meeting on September 12
th

 to ask to open County 

S in the Town of Union from 130
th

 Street to 330
th

 Avenue and in Plum City from Birch Avenue 

to Pine Avenue to the gas station.  Motion by Tina Huppert, second by Jack O’Neil, to pay for 

signs if routes are opened in Town of Union. Motion passed. 

 

President Johnson reported the need to talk to the state about shorting up the guard rail in Bay 

City. 

 

President Johnson reported on the signage for state and county roads posted around the outside 

of the town have signs that are 36” X 36” and cost is $140. Discussion took place. 

 

President Johnson announced Minnesota has a free weekend to ride on September 7
th

 to 

September 9
th

. 1 year passes are $30. 

 



 

Member Comments: 

 

Sheldon Huppert brought up work on the Richardson property needs to get done. There will be a 

work day on Saturday, September 8
th

 to do some brushing. Plan to meet at Team Travel Center at 

9:00 a.m. The following members volunteered to work:  

 

 Tina Huppert 

 Sheldon Huppert 

 Jack O’Neil 

 Missy Mathiesen  

 Jill Hartung 

 Chuck & Carol Gregg 

 Larry Johnson 

 

Introductions were made of members present to the four new members at the meeting. Welcome 

to Betsy Carlson, Paul Hein, Missy Mathiesen and Jill Hartung. We have 10 new memberships 

from the fair and people checking the website. 

 

The next meeting will be Monday, September 17th at 6:00 p.m. at Bendilly’s Bar and Grill in 

Ellsworth. Motion by Everett Muhlhausen, second by Sharolyn Johnson, to adjourn the meeting 

at 6:51 p.m. Motion passed.  

 

Respectfully submitted by 

Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen 

Secretary 


